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USDA FINAL CROP ESTIMATE 2024 CROP 
 

The USDA just released the 2025 final crop numbers. 
Harvested Area up 12.91% 
Yield down 2.83% 
Production up 9.71% 
Carryover numbers are uncertain with export and domestic market demand unknown. 
My guess, exports that are currently down 14%, will continue going down. 
Domestic demand, especially peanut butter, should improve some, thus should be fairly flat for the year. 
If those number pan out, carryover according to my numbers should be between 950,000 fst and 990,000 fst. 
A very manageable carryover. 
  

 
  
Now here are the latest supply/disappearance numbers from the USDA: 



 
  
So, the USDA decided this time to revise their domestic food numbers not only for this year, but for the 2022 and 2023 
crops, and change of course their “blackbox“ the seed and residual for the 2022 and 2023 crops. 
Last month, they estimated domestic consumption to increase 5.65%, this time they basically have a flat increase. 
This is the second time numbers are changed and ends up with a huge impact and still no explanations. 
With the lower crop output, the carryover drops now to 812,000 fst vs. 823,000 fst last month. 
  
As much as, last month, my numbers came pretty close to the USDA numbers (once you changed some of the data), this 
time I have a good 125,000 fst difference with them. 
  
All I am going to say is that if the carryover was to be 812,000 fst, the market would be much higher. 
  
 
 
 


